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Midland Area Transportation Study (MATS) 
 
 

Technical Committee Meeting Minutes 
Wednesday, February 16, 2022 

 
 

This meeting was held at the Midland County Services Building 4th floor Conference Room.  
 
1.  Call to Order/Roll Call  

The meeting was called to order at 10:00 AM by Russ Inman.  
Those who participated were: Russ Inman (Midland County Road Commission), Amy Bidwell 
(DART), Cody Bodrie (EMCOG), Jason Perez (MDOT-OPT) – via phone, Dan Armentrout 
(Saginaw County Road Commission), Terry Hall (Edenville Township), Steve Van Toll 
(Williams Charter Township), Dave Haag (City of Auburn), Matt Lemon (City of Midland), 
Thoralf Brecht (Non-Motorized Representative), Jason Perez (MDOT – OPT) – via phone,  
John Kelley (MDOT Mt. Pleasant TSC), Bryan Gillett (MATS), Maja Bolanowska (MATS).   

    
2.  Changes to the Agenda 

There were no changes to the agenda.   
 
3.  Approval of January 19, 2022 Minutes  

A motion was made  by Matt Lemon and seconded by Dan Armentrout to approve the 
minutes of the January 19, 2022 meeting.  Motion carried.   

 
4. Reports of officers 

Russ Inman reported: Several projects are currently in design, funding is more difficult to 
ascertain this year due to the shifting allocations released by MDOT.  
 
Dan Armentrout reported: RTF 7B meeting held recently determined many of the projects 
for the FY 2022-2026 time frame.  Projects for this upcoming season are mostly ready, with 
NEPA clearance received for this year’s major project on Freeland Road.  
 
Matt Lemon reported: Many projects in design at this time, City of Midland spring projects 
have been approved, awarded and funded via City Council, as well as the 5 year Capital 
Improvement Plan.   

 
Amy Bidwell reported: DART has applied for Section 5304 Transit funds to study possible 
collaboration, coordination, or merging with County Connection of Midland.  Amy also noted 
that the 2016 – 2017 Midland County Public Transportation Study recommended 
exploration of these issues.  

 
John Kelly reported: Funds for the US-10BR project have been internally approved for FY 
2025, and entered into JobNet.  Work on the US-10BR Eastman Avenue at Wackerly 
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intersection has now been pushed back to FY 2023 while right of way and other issues are 
finalized.  
 
Maja reported: The Michigan Department of Transportation has announced the solicitation 
of applications for candidate projects for the Local Bridge and Local Safety Programs. 
Selected projects will be funded during FY 2025 and FY 2024, respectively.  
  

5.  Agency Reports 
Maja reported on the status of various MATS work tasks: 
Staff expects to submit the Long Range Transportation Plan to the Policy Committee for 
approval and adoption at the March 1, 2022 meeting, now that the public comment period 
has been completed, changes per received comments were made where applicable.  In 
addition, staff have been administering changes to the TIP, begun the process of developing 
the FY 2023-2026 TIP report, attended the FY 2023 pre-UWP meeting with MDOT and 
relevant agencies, and developed a proposed revision to the Complete Streets process to be 
discussed later in the agenda.  

 
6.  Unfinished and New Business 
 

A. MATS TIP Amendment 
Maja explained the proposed changes to the FY 2020-2023 MATS TIP. 
Project changes: JN 206083: CON Phase – Meridian Road over Pine River Bridge 
rehabilitation – Funding change from Federal to State dollars.  
Project Addition: JN 208489: CON Phase – Indian/Buttles reconstruction – CON phase added.  
Project Changes: JN 213361: PE & PES Phases – Hope Rd over US10 deck replacement & Stark 
Road over US10 bridge replacement - Cost increase, addition of Federal funds.  
FY 2022 Local Bridge GPA - acknowledgment of funding change noted for JN 206083.   
 
The attached table shows a summary of the proposed amendments. Note: John Kelley 
indicated that the Indian/Buttles reconstruction year has been just revised from FY 2023 to 
FY 2025. 
 
A motion was made by Dan Armentrout and seconded by Matt Lemon to approve the 
proposed changes to the MATS TIP and recommend same to the Policy Committee.  Motion 
carried. 
 
A motion was made by Dan Armentrout and seconded by Terry Hall to approve the change 
to the Local Bridge GPA and recommend same to the Policy Committee.  Motion carried.   
 
B. MATS FY 2023-2026 TIP development 

Maja elaborated on the efforts by MATS staff to develop the new FY 2023-2026 TIP report.  
There are many elements that go into the report, however the first is programming the 
projects selected, matching with the projected available funding.  This has been difficult to 
pin down due to the fluctuating funding amounts released by MDOT for the various 
programs over the last few months.  It is believed at this time that the latest funding amounts 
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released beginning of February, will be the amounts presented in the TIP Report and 
programmed in JobNet.  Maja presented the latest version of MATS FY 22-26 Urban Program. 
 
Secondly, it had been previously mentioned that a new Carbon Reduction program has been 
introduced in the IIJA/Bill.  MATS funding allocations (released within last few days), and the 
general rules pertaining to the CR program were distributed to the Committee.  Maja 
explained that the process for assigning projects to these funds could begin now with a call 
for projects to all MATS agencies, and that subsequently a meeting of the Project Selection 
Committee would be organized, with recommendations passed on to the Policy Committee 
for inclusion in the final document.  
 
C. MATS Complete Street Program 

Maja explained that the current process for implementing the MATS Complete Streets policy 
had become cumbersome, difficult to track, and was often completed after the fact.  
Therefore, subsequent to a meeting with the NMT Representative Thor Brecht, a new 
process is being proposed.  This would replace the current Complete Streets forms with a 
summary spreadsheet and a regularly scheduled meeting held virtually/or in person prior to 
the Technical Committee meetings. These meetings would be scheduled early enough in the 
process for the NMT Representative to appropriately review any issues, so that the actual 
meetings should be relatively short. Brief discussion ensued regarding the current versus 
proposed processes and best day/time for the new meetings with agencies.  Thereafter, a 
motion was made by Thor Brecht and seconded by Dan Armentrout to approve the proposed 
changes and recommend same to the Policy Committee.  Motion carried.   
 
D. Long Range Planning – MATS LRP Update  

Maja explained that various small changes had been made to the document in response to 
public/stakeholder comments received, and that subsequent to the approval and 
recommendation by the Technical committee at the previous meeting, MATS staff would be 
submitting this final draft of the LRP to the Policy Committee for their approval and adoption 
at the March 1 meeting.   

  
7. Public Comment 

No public comments were received and no members of the public were present.  
 
8.  Adjournment 

There being no further items for discussion, the February 16, 2022 MATS Technical 
Committee meeting was adjourned at approximately 10:47 AM. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Maja Bolanowska, Director 
Midland Area Transportation Study  
220 West Ellsworth Street, Suite 326 
Phone:  989-832-6813, E-mail: majab@midlandmpo.org 
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